

## District of Columbia Government Advisory Neighborhood Commission Box 75115 Washington DC 20013



December 10, 2009

Roland F. Dreist,
Office of the Surveyor
Department of Consumer and Regulator Affairs
941 North Capitol St. NE
Suite 2700
Washington DC, 20002

RE: S.O. 09-1850

Mr. Dreist:

At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on December 10, 2009, our Commission voted to support the above referenced application to close the "paper" alleys and streets in Square 4533, 4532 and 4535 to allow for the building of the new Rosedale Recreation Center.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Cc: Councilmember Tommy Wells